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Dates  to  Remember 

 

 

Wednesday 08 February 9am—Reception—Year 2 Whitecote 
Wonders Assembly 

Wednesday 08 February—Safer Internet Day 
Thursday 09 February—Evacuee Day—Year 6 

Friday 10 February— Year 3—Year 6 Whitecote  
Wonders Assembly  

Friday 10 February—Break up for half term 
Monday 20 February—Back to school! 

      

Children In Need Day—Friday 18th November 

Quality Mark for History 

We are proud to have achieved the Silver Award in the Quality Mark for 

History Award this term!  A further confirmation that our curriculum is of a 

high standard!  Our certificate is proudly on display in our reception area! 

The children have exciting opportunities to bring their studies to life,       

including our fantastic evacuee week from 06 February which will see year 

six meeting a care home resident to talk about World War Two, creating an 

art  gallery of propaganda posters and holding an Evacuee Experience day!   

Well Done Whitecote! 

We are absolutely thrilled with our inspection report from our recent Ofsted.  Congratulations to our 

staff, children and school community for their achievement in securing a solid good rating!  The       

report can we read on our website if you haven’t done so already.  We are so pleased that the Ofsted 

team recognised our progress and improvements, our development areas are already known to us 

and we have secure action plans which we are working towards continually.  Thank you to all 

the  children and parents who contribute to our fantastic school community,                            

we are very proud to have you as part of our Whitecote family.  



School Lunches 
Our cook and catering staff work incredibly hard to provide hundreds of meals each day from reception to year six, and often for staff too!  

With that amount of lunches, timely preparation is key!  Up until now, children who are late for school would be allocated a green lunch 

choice so that the lunch staff can increase on one option rather than four options and it is manageable in the short time they have to 

make all our lunches!   

We have improved our system which means that lead time is now less than it was, children can now choose from the full menu up to 

9.30am.  After 9.30am a school lunch choice would be a green choice.  Our menu is below for next week, our full menu is on the website. 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

We are continually supporting children and families to improve attendance for our children, if you are struggling with attendance or 

punctuality please contact our pastoral and attendance team who will be able to provide guidance and support.  If you need to report 

your child absent, there are three ways you can do this to avoid reminders or unnecessary phone calls from attendance.  

• Use the Studybugs App 

• Call the attendance team on 01132164800 (option one) 

• Email attendance@whitecote.co.uk 

Please do not pass messages through classroom staff as they will not be                                                                 

able to share that until lunchtime due to being in class teaching. 

Study Bugs is a fantastic app and we encourage you to sign up for it! 

Mrs Stead’s Wheel of 

Names is incredibly popu-

lar with the children, who 

can’t wait to see who 

wins the amazon voucher 

for attendance!  At the 

end of half term there 

will be a draw for £100 

vouchers (2x £25 for Re-

ception and KS1, 2x £25 

for KS2) 



Reception and Year Six Measurement Programme Monday 20 Feb 

WORLD BOOK DAY MENU 

World Book Day is fast approaching, we will be celebrating the 

day with a special menu for our school lunches, the choices are 

on ParentMail—we must have the order by 9.00am on Monday 

20 February for our caterers to prepare.  Please opt in even if 

your child already has a school meal. 

UNIFORM REMINDER 

PE kit is a very important part of our uniform, please be re-

minded that the kit must be : 

Black/Grey top  

White T-Shirt  

Black/Grey Bottoms 

NOT BRANDED 

Spare kit is made available for pupils who have incorrect kit. 

Jewellery must not be worn for school with the exception of 

small studs in ears, however they must not be worn on  

swimming or PE days. 



R Apple– Ahmad— Ahmad has independently used his visual timetable, engaged during carpet sessions and has 
begun to use his words to express his emotions.   

R Pear– Lily-Grace – Lily-Grace always enjoys telling others about herself and her interests, and she always finds 
a way to put a smile on other peoples faces!  

1 Rose–  Franziszek  you are unique in your ways and love sharing your knowledge about dinosaurs!  

1 Lavender–  Ollie W you helped to make a model of a desert and you were really proud of what you achieved! 

2 Hazel-  Vladislav—You enjoy sharing your achievements and you show so much pride in your work. Well done 
Vlad!  

2 Willow–  Charlie T- You always try your best. You take pride in your work and you are proud to be a good 

friend to others.  

3 Spruce–  Mary-Anne You are always happy in class and like to express your feelings in group discussions.  

3 Yew– Ella G You have settled in well here at Whitecote and expressed your amazing personality and 
knowledge into 3 Yew. Well done!   

4 Beech–  Alfie T  you always work hard on your spellings, taking pride in practicing them every week!  

4 Ash–  Franky-James You are not afraid to be yourself and express your amazing personality in a variety of 
ways!  

5 Chestnut–  Michael B You were expressing yourself with pride on our times table rock star day!  

5 Elm–  Tommy Q- You’d expressed yourself by writing a story as well as working hard in your tests.  

6 Cedar– Riley A you blaze a trail with all your knowledge of WW2 and 
have been sharing it with us all very articulately.  

6 Oak–  Tari J - You have become increasingly confident in expressing 
your individuality and standing up for injustice and inequality wherever 
you see it, bangarang!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INC  award  winners  for  week  ending  6 February 2023:                            

Inspire: I will be proud of who I am and find ways to express myself.  



 Reception Trip to the Post Office   

All children in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2 at a state funded school or academy, will automatically get free school meals through the Universal 
Infant Free School Meals scheme. Parents do not need to make an application to receive these meals.                                  

If you receive benefits and your child already gets Universal Infant Free School Meals, you should still register for free school meals. This is so 
school can claim funding to support your child at school.  This is called Pupil Premium. 

Children in Year 3 or above, are only eligible for free school meals if their parents or carers are entitled to benefits, and they make an            
application for free school meals. Children may be eligible for free school meals if their parents or carers receive any of the following benefits: 

• Income support 

• Income based Job Seeker’s Allowance 

• Income based Employment and Support Allowance 

• Child Tax Credit with an annual income of less than £16,190 

• The guaranteed element of the State Pension Credit 

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• Universal Credit with an annual income of less than £7,400 

*If you get Working Tax Credit your child will not qualify for free school meals.* 

If you live in Leeds and you do not already receive Housing Benefit or Council Tax Support, you will need to complete the online form to claim 
for Free School Meals.  

  Battered Fish 

Reception had a lovely trip to the post office this 

week.  They bought their own stamps and post-

ed letters into the post box.  The children really 

enjoyed this local trip and learnt a lot about 

how the post office works! 

Free School Meals 

Changes and Messages  

If you need to change your pick up arrangements, please call the office as soon as possible and  before 

2.00pm so we have time to deliver the many messages we receive.  Please ensure it is a parent who makes 

this call and gives the full name of the person picking up.  If you wish for your child to go to afterschool club, 

please ensure the request is with us before 2.00pm so we can      inform the afterschool club team to expect 

them.  Delivering messages to children in class time can be disruptive to the lesson, please help us keep this 

to a minimum by organising arrangements as early as possible.  Thank you for your understanding!   

We would like to remind all children and parents that children are not permitted to bring footballs or other 
balls into school and should not be playing football on the bottom playground before the start of the school 
day. If children are coming onto the site without an adult (year 5 and 6 only), they must wait sensibly by 
their year group doors or be accompanied by an adult. Thank you for your understanding.  

https://leeds-hbnewclaim.egovhub.net/HBNewClaim/launch


Get Involved!  

Next week, we will be taking part in Children's Mental Health Week 
- which this year has the theme of 'Let's Connect.' We prioritise 
children's mental health and wellbeing throughout the year, along 
with other aspects of physical health, self-care and the wider     
curriculum, but next week gives us an opportunity to raise the   
profile of these important aspects with the children once again. It 
is also Safer Internet Day on Tuesday, which is called, ‘Want to talk 

about it? Making space for conversations about life online’ so we 
will be learning about various aspects of online safety as well   
during the week.  

SEND PARENTS COFFEE AND CHAT 

WHERE:   The Bungalow- just before Woodkirk                                                                       

Academy school gates 

WHEN: THE 2nd Thursday every month-                                                                                  

(Thursday 9th February, Thursday 9th March) 

TIME: 9.30AM-11.00AM 

ARE YOU…………. 

A Parent/Carer of a child with SEND needs 

Come and have a coffee and a chat with people                                                                             

in similar situations, share experiences, gain advice                                                                    

and meet new people. 

REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED  

This group has been set up as an unofficial support group for Parents and Carers of children 

with SEND needs. This can be a rewarding but stressful and isolating time for parents. This 

group has been set up to offer a social, supportive and relaxed setting for meaningful dis-

cussions about anything at all.  We will make attempts to bring external agencies in who 

would be relevant for the group where we can.  This is a great place to meet people in a 

similar situation.  

This is open to any Parents/Carers of children in the LEODIS Academies Trust.   

                                                                           

For further information please contact:  

Victoria or Nikki @ Leodis Support Service 0113 8873609 / 8873618 



                   ParentMail   Payments  Help  Guide 

To access the main menu, use the 

three lines to the left hand side of 

the app or webpage. You will then 

have access to the menu as shown 

on the right. 

In the Accounts section 

you will be able to make 

payment towards school 

meals, Breakfast Club and 

After School Club 

(childcare) simply click on 

the relevant child         

account, and select the 

top up button, enter the 

amount you wish to top 

up, add to basket then 

check out as you would 

with any online shopping. 

To pay for one off special 

school meals, school trips 

and milk, use the Payments 

section from the main menu. 

You will then need to select 

the Shop tab at the bottom of 

the screen. 

Once in the shop tab you will 

see all items available for pur-

chase. Click on the item to see 

more info and pay. 

Choose to add to basket (if 

you have multiple items/  

multiple children to add items 

for) or pay now to be taken 

straight to checkout. 

Some items, such as trips require 

you to give consent before you 

can checkout. To do this click the 

parental consent slide button. 

From the basket/ pay now option 

you can then check out as you 

would online shopping. 

We use ParentMail for payments, consents, forms and booking appointments for 

parents evening, so it’s really important to get connected if you aren’t already. Email 

office@whitecote.co.uk and we’ll arrange for an activation link to be sent. We’ve 

added a quick guide to payments below, if you have ParentMail but struggle to use it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


